

This report is based on the meeting of 10th December  2009 which included a presentation on the budget by the Assistant Director (Resources) followed by a second presentation in Part ” B “ by the Assistant Director Governance on the Transformation initiative.

Budget.

The two other Panels had already met and discussed aspects of the budget, and their minutes were available to this panel.

The presentation, identified and quantified the spending pressures, savings, and increased income where-ever possible in order to rebuild our reserves. The Council rely on Government grant support of various sorts for around 75% of the budget. Given the state of the public finances and the almost certainty of a reduction in grant support, the outcome of the budget is particularly important not only for this year but up to and beyond the Medium Term Financial Plan. (MTFP)  In his presentation the Director spelled out to members the difficulties we face, drawing on Revenue Reserves which currently stand at only £1.2M, far short of the £3.8M we are expected to hold under the current formula. This year we are also required to find £3M to fund the Transformation programme, the £1M p.a. on-going costs of the Pay and Workforce strategy and the setting up costs of the Shared Services Agenda.

It is against this background that the panel considered the budget proposals, which is covered in the minutes of the meeting. A Member suggested that to improve the effectiveness of the Budget Scrutiny Process, we could have two Panels plus a separate Budget Panel, but Members were of the view that the alternative of a Budget sub-group of the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel would be more appropriate. 

Members were concerned about the low level of reserve which appears to be due in part to the ‘Supplementaries’ which were introduced after the last budget had been set. We also sought more detail and understanding of the Transformation Programme, but Members were reminded that that this had been approved by Full Council. It seems likely that the eventual cost will depend on the actual number of staff affected and their entitlements. Given the cost of this Programme, it is reasonable for the Panel to anticipate regular updates prior to its inclusion in the final Budget. 

Other Budget related issues of particular interest to the Panel are; Parking Income, Lease Car Task and Finish Group recommendations, Concessionary Fares Scheme, and the Asset Management Plan. All of these have been on the agenda for some time.  As regards Parking Income, the Panel commented that whilst we are projecting for a substantial decline in parking income, there appears to be no strategy for addressing the issue of car parking provision. The Panel were pleased then to support the initiative of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel Task and Finish Group on Car Parking. The Panel considered it sensible that with the number of senior staff who have left under the Transformation Programme, that the Corporate Projects Board is absorbed into SMT. 

The Panel welcomed the increased use of Task and Finish Groups as they give Members more opportunity to research specific topics. The Panel currently has two Task and Finish Groups, the first one is scrutinising the Council’s use of Consultants, this will be followed by one looking into Sickness Absence. 

Councillor Trevor Allison, 

Chairman

Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel
23rd December 2009
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